
GRADUATE COUNCIL MINUTES 

March 16, 2016 


The Graduate Council met at 12:30pm in 129 Himes with the following members present: 
Broussard, Chance, Day, de Queiroz, Eades, Euba, Gansle, Kelso, Lane (ex-officio), Lee (ex-officio), 
Lindau, Lockridge, Masse (ex-officio), Matthews, McKillop, Ortner, Page, and Perry. Absent members 
were Marchand, Mocan, Pojman, and Spivey. 

Minutes of November 9, 2015 

The minutes from November 9, 2015 and March 16, 2016 meetings were motion to be approved by Day, 

seconded by Lindau, motion was passed. 

Dean's Report 

~ Seven-Year Time Limit Extension: Masse presented the Graduate Council with a revised list of 
guidelines for students seeking a seven-year time limit extension for the doctoral degree. 

1. 	 The student must have completed the general examination. 

2. 	 The petition must be written by the student's major professor and submitted no earlier than 
the beginning of the semester immediately preceding the 7-year deadline for completion of 
the degree. 

3. 	 The petition must address the extenuating circumstances related to the student's failure to 
complete the degree within seven years. If medical or legal issues are part of those 
circumstances, documentation must be included. 

4. 	 The petition should elaborate upon the student's current status in the program and his/her 
progress toward completion of the degree requirements. 

5. 	 The petition must include a specific time-line for the completion of the steps remaining in 
the dissertation's research, writing and defense. The requested extension may not exceed 
one academic year. No open-ended extensions will be granted. 

6. 	 The petition must satisfy the above criteria and must be unanimously supported by the 
student's committee, excluding the Dean's Representative, all of whom must sign (or 
approve via email) the petition. 

7. 	 The student's major professor will then send the petition to the department's Chair or 
delegate, such as the Director of Graduate Studies (DGS) or Associate Chair for Graduate 
Studies, who will The Chair 

or delegate will then send the petition, along with an endorsement or denial, to 
the appropriate dean in the college, who will in turn assess the petition, attach a brief 
statement, and send it to the Dean of the Graduate School for the final decision. 



Matthews motioned to approve, Euba seconded, and the motion was passed. 

Academic Affairs Report 

�~� � Matt Lee on behalf of Academic Affairs did not have anything to report. 

Chairs Report 

�~� � Gans le requested everyone to introduce themselves since 



�~� � Certificate in Instructional Coach: The Certificate in Instructional Coach was discussed at the 
March 2nd Graduate Council meeting with the understanding that the Graduate Council would 
vote at the March 16th meeting. Matthews moved to approve, Euba seconded, and the motion 
was passed. 

�~� � Certificate in University and College Teaching: The Certificate in University and College Teaching 
was discussed at the March 2nd Graduate Council meeting with the understanding that the 
Graduate Council would vote at the March 16th meeting. The certificate is aimed at the 
university's doctoral students. Chance's concern is the amount of time students have in the 
summer to earn the certificate. McKillop agreed that many students use the summer for 
research and fieldwork. Lane suggested that the department may wish to have a trial in the 
summer to see how many students enroll in the course. Chance moved to vote and Page 
seconded. Four council members approved the certificate and seven opposed resulting in the 
Certificate in University and College Teaching not being approved. 

�~� � Certificate in Urban and Community Education: The Certificate in Urban and Community 
Education was discussed at the March 2nd Graduate Council meeting with the understanding 
that the Graduate Council would vote at the March 16th meeting. Matthews motioned to 
approve, Chance seconded, and the motion was passed. 

New Business 

�~� � Law Center and Social Work (Concurrent Degree): Wesley Church, Social Work Director, and 
William Corbett, Law Center Dean, were present to discuss the concurrent degree proposal. 
There is interest from both programs to create the joint program. The program is popular and 
successful throughout the country. Students would earn a MSW and JD at the end of the 
program. Day moved to approve, Euba seconded, and the motion was carried. 

�~� � MSW GRE waiver: Wesley Church discussed the proposal. Competitors in the SEC and Southeast 
region waive the GRE for the MSW. The School looked at the benefits of the GRE with the 
current students. The GRE is not a good predictor of success; however, the undergraduate GPA 
is a better predictor of success in the program. Removal of the GRE puts the program in 
competition with peers. 
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as the final exam. Students completing a non-thesis degree will work on a studio project to 
complete the degree. Most students earn a non-thesis degree. At the end of the program, 
students have the credentials to sit for the national licensure exam. The department will be 
asked to make some revisions and add comparisons from peer universities. The Graduate 
Council will vote once the additional information is received and reviewed. 

�~� � Medical 




